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First Supplement to Memorandum 94-28

Effect of Joint Tenancy Title on Marital Property: Status of SB 1868
(Further Developments)

Memorandum 94-28 outlines a basic compromise approach on SB 1868 that

the various interested parties have under study. In the memorandum the staff

argues in favor of the Commission pursuing the compromise approach.

We have now heard informally from the other interested parties. The State

Bar Probate Section and the California Association of Realtors believe it is

basically a workable solution. The California Bankers Association’s specific

problems are satisfied, but if the bill will cause problems for the title insurance

industry, it will cause problems for them. The California Land Title Association

still has problems with the bill, but is willing to continue working with the

Commission.

Senator Campbell’s office informs us that it will be unrealistic to try to obtain

enactment of the proposal at the current legislative session. In addition to the

legislative deadline problem and the need to obtain rule waivers at every turn,

there is the further complication that the bill will require the extra step of

returning to the Senate Judiciary Committee before it goes to the floor for

concurrence with Assembly amendments. The Senator’s office is concerned that a

bill of this importance with far-reaching consequences should not be rushed

through under this kind of pressure.

Moreover, the concept of moving the bill while working with the interested

parties to develop compromise language is predicated on the assumption that

there is no other opposition to it. While all the interested parties we have been

working with have agreed to the concept of continuing to work on the bill as it

moves through the Legislature, we have just received a letter of opposition from

another source — Jeff Strathmeyer — a copy of which is attached to this

memorandum as an exhibit.

The Commission needs to decide how it will proceed for next session. The

obvious options are (1) continue working on the compromise approach, (2)

revisit other solutions and investigate new solutions, or (3) discontinue work on
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this topic until there is more general agreement that the problems must be

addressed.

Respectfully submitted,

Nathaniel Sterling
Executive Secretary
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